M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Dale Johansen

FROM:
Bill Nickle

RE:

Taney County Utilities

Consumer Hot-Line Calls

DATE:

March 23, 2004

Here is a summary of my conversations with the four customers that you asked me to contact.

James Scholefield, 336 Sundown Road (417-561-1783)

I talked to James' daughter who stated that James was concerned about a sewer bill when he had a septic system.  I explained that the sewer rate was applicable to sewer service customers only.  I will call James tomorrow to learn if he has any additional complaints and will e-mail you if he does.

Murray McCray, 770 Lakeway Road (417-546-3797)

Murray has two complaints.  The first is that he thinks the sewer increase is excessive.  The second is that he was billed for a meter box extension he requested.  When Murray did not pay for the extension, his water service was turned off and he was billed for the service to be turned back on.

Eileen Clark, 246 Patti Lane (417-561-1015)

Eileen misunderstood the rate sheet mailed by the company, thinking that the charge for a temporary disconnect would be $25.00 plus a minimum bill for each month the service was disconnected.  I explained that if the rates were approved the charge would be a minimum bill for each month the service was off and a one time $25.00 charge.

Patricia Boutwell, 1572 Lakeway Road (417-546-2882)

The letter and the rate sheet sent by the company confused Patricia.  She computed what her current bill would be using the rate sheet information; however, she used the minimum bill rate for each 1,0000 gallons of water used instead of the minimum bill and the commodity charge for each additional 1,000 gallons.  The letter also confused her with the statements about additional applicable charges.  I explained that these charges were for additional services and were on the rate sheet.

In summary, three of the four complaints were the result of confusion on what the customer notice stated.  Perhaps more care could be used in the wording, considering that the average customer is not familiar with utility terminology and computing bills.

